
.3\N  
  
   ` 
 
 
The Weekly Newsletter of Sydney Boys High School        Vol 16  No 28  01 September 2015 
 

From the Principal 
High Talent 
Congratulations to Daniel Cai (Year 10) on his 
success in the Youth Photographic and Short 
Film competition. His photograph won a prize. 
Woollahra Council is exhibiting the best of the 
200 entries received in the competition. 
Congratulations to our mock trial boys who 
have advanced to the last 16 in the 
competition: Hugh Bartley, Arthur Chao, 
James Goh, Max Koslowski, Dominic Leal-
Smith, Thomas Nguyen, Louis Saunders and 
Thomas Shortridge. Good luck to our 30 
athletes competing at CHS athletics 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday. 

Subject Acceleration 
More than 110 students and parents attended 
the Subject Acceleration Information Evening 
held last Tuesday in the Great Hall. The 
background to and current context of the 
subject acceleration program at High was 
presented and how boys qualify to access the 
intervention. For any other interested students 
and parents, the PowerPoint presentation is 
now up on the school website at: 
www.sydneyboyshigh.com/curriculum/subject
acceleration 

Tell Them From Me Parent Survey 
We would really like to get a large data 
source of parent opinions about various 
aspects of school operations. The Tell Them 
From Me survey has been provided by DoE 
as part of a suite of surveys for staff, parents 
and students. The data is collated and 
analysed centrally and can be used by 
schools for evaluation and planning purposes. 
The survey is really easy to use and doesn’t 
take long to complete. I encourage all parents 
to have their say about things that matter to 
them concerning our school. It is easy to get 
involved. Just go to http://sbhs.co/pil15 There 
is no need to log on. Just commence the 
survey. The site will be open until mid-
October so we hope many hundreds of 
parents will get involved in the survey. 

Open Day 
Our annual Open Day was held this week. 
Louise Graul coordinates all the stalls, 
activities, volunteers and promotional material 
packed into a High shoulder bag. Our thanks 

go to her and all the teachers, coaches, 
parents and student volunteers who 
participated in the activities that showcase our 
school. Our aim for the morning is to show 
visitors the school in operation. The format 
includes an assembly to listen to information 
about High followed by a Q & A with the 
Principal. Visitors were then invited to attend 
classes in six different subjects in 13 locations 
around the school. Other groups were taken 
on a school tour. There are clubs and group 
displays, musical performance and morning 
tea by the P & C in the courtyard. Sports 
displays were held in the gym.  

Oliver Library System 
The staff of our two 
libraries have been 
working hard since 
last October to 
integrate the new 

platform for DoE school libraries – Oliver. This 
replaces the antiquated and clunky Oasis 
system. There are many administrative 
improvements built into the new software. The 
students benefit from a more powerful and 
integrated research capability. Students are 
able to use their BYOD devices to access 
library catalogues and resources. The recent 
acquisition of a number of e-books for loan 
heralds the beginning of a new way of 
thinking about and using libraries. Library 
services are no longer constrained by library 
spaces. When we ask your support to help 
modernise the library equipment, furniture, 
software and services through our Student 
Research and Resources Fund (which is tax 
deductible), we are requesting that you re-
conceptualise the purpose of our libraries as 
central places of expertise where individuals 
can tailor their learning programs to their own 
needs. Our libraries and our staff can help 
every single boy to become a more effective 
learner. 
 
High v Grammar 
This weekend is our annual highlight contest 
against Sydney Grammar School. There is 
something special about this traditional 
rivalry. On Friday night our first grade 
debaters take on SGS to decide the 
premiership and the coveted Louat Shield.. 
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This debate usually draws the biggest audience of any 
GPS debate. On Saturday we have a full round of rugby 
and football – our only ‘gala day’ match up during the 
GPS winter season. Let’s make the most of the 
opportunity and get down to Weigall to support our boys! 
Dr K A Jaggar 
Principal 
 
Parent Information Evenings 
Year 9 2016 Parent Information Evening 
A Parent Information Evening will be held on Tuesday 8 
September in the Great Hall at 6:00 pm to discuss the 
subjects studied by boys in Year 9 2016.  
 
Year 11 2016 Parent Information Evening 
A Parent Information Evening will be held on Tuesday 8 
September in the Great Hall at 7:00 pm to discuss the 
subjects studied by boys in Year 11 2016. 
R Dowdell  
 
Winter Sports Reports for The RECORD! 
Captains are to submit their Summer Sport Reports to 
Ms Dam (damr@sbhs.nsw.edu.au) by Monday 14 
September. Check your school email for details. 
Come to the Industrial Arts staffroom if you need further 
instructions on your task OR if you did not receive the 
email. 
R Dam 
MIC Cross Country  
 
From the Canteen 
We would like to thank the Year 12 Prefects who have 
helped out in the canteen during their lunch breaks this 
year.  Your help is much appreciated.  We look forward 
to welcoming the new Prefects next term. 
 
Thank you to last week’s volunteers, the canteen would 
not run as well as it does without your much needed 
assistance: 
 
MON:  No helpers.  
TUES:  Anne Chen, Letty Chan and Grace Chung. 
WED:  George Haddo, Ria Lam, Yasmin Khan and 

Sarah Wang. 
THURS: Angela Feng, Echo Lin and Kim Nagan Do. 
FRI: Min Wei, Ru Zeng Rong, Baofeng Liu and 

Jian Ping Li. 
 
Anyone interested in joining the Canteen Committee 
please call Karen or Tracey in the canteen on  
Ph. 9662 9350 
Sharon Hughes 
President Canteen Committee 
 

Daffodil Day 
Friday 28 August marked a big day on our calendars: 
Daffodil Day. 25 boys volunteered their early morning to 
help raise money for the Cancer Council of Australia. 
Throughout the entire morning, we managed to raise a 
large sum of money from Central Station commuters to 
help support scientific research and raise awareness. 
Special thanks goes to Mrs Luu and the Community 
Service Committee for helping organise our schools 
contribution and providing this opportunity for many boys 
to get involved in events such as these. We would also 
like to thank the Cancer Council of Australia for 
providing the opportunity for not only our school, but for 
everyone to get involved in the battle against cancer.  
Calvin Xiao (11F) 
 
Debating MIC Report 
This is the biggest and most exciting week of the year 
for debaters. We have the final debate of the season 

against Grammar 
on Friday and we 
have two teams 
with a confirmation 
of Co Premiership 
and chance of being 
outright winners of 

GPS.  Over the last few years High have gone to 
Grammar with a huge crowd of supporters and I 
certainly hope that happens again this year. On the last 
two occasions when their Firsts have been in a clash for 
the Premiership with High we have been defeated and I 
certainly hope that that does not happen again! 
 
We will end our Friday evening season, which has been 
running for three terms, with the debating dinner on 
Saturday. I look forward to seeing debaters, coaches 
and parents at the dinner. We have a few goodbyes to 
say which will be sad, but also lots of prizes to give out 
and thank you to say for such a wonderful year of 
debating. I am very much looking forward to it. 
 
Of course our debating season doesn’t finish until the 
PDC debates have ended and the more success we 
have in the junior competitions the longer the season 
runs. This week has been a busy one for Year 10s with 
a Regional Semi Final on Monday and then a Final on 
Thursday. We will have the results of this next week.  
 
Yesterday I went to watch the Mock Trial team debate at 
the Supreme Court. I enjoyed every minute of the three 
hour session and was absolutely overwhelmed by the 
quality of the work done by our students. High won and 
that means we move on to be in the last 16 teams in the 
State. The magistrate presiding over the Mock Trial was 
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highly impressed by our team members and highlighted 
the entertaining nature of our defendant (Hugh Bartley) 
and the high quality of the objections made by our first 
barrister (Arthur Chao) “The best I have seen in any 
Mock trial” and the impeccable summing up by our other 
barrister (Max Koslowski). “It was better than many real 
summations I have seen in court. I thought you were 
reading from a prewritten script, but realise you only had 
notes written as prompts”. This was wonderful praise 
and the whole team should be proud of their 
achievement. Huge thanks to Mr Higgins who has been 
organising the Mock trial this year and to all the 
coaches. Thanks to Mr Barrow (Dominic Leal-Smith’s 
father) and Mr Bartley (father of Hugh) who have been 
involved in coaching.  Big thanks to Symeon Ziegler and 
the other boys who have been working on our website 
http://www.sydneyhigh.org.au/debating/.  
Rachel Powell 
Deputy Principal 
 
Debating Prefect Report 
This Friday is the debate of the season. High v Grammar 
debates are always charged with a signature friendly 
rivalry. This week is also, sadly, the last debate of the 
year before you all get a much deserved break over term 
4, and for some (well, really just me), this is the last 
debate in high school before graduating. Both 1st grade 
and 10As are currently undefeated, which means in the 
worst case scenario we have two co-premierships, and 
at best we have two clear undefeated premierships. 
Across the other years almost all the teams are battling 
it out with Grammar for a coveted premiership or co-
premiership. This year we are in one of the strongest 
positions we have been in for GPS debating and not just 
in 1st grade but across all the teams, which is a 
testament to the time and effort put in by both the 
debaters and their coaches. I’m looking forward to 
hearing High securing multiple wins in their debates with 
Grammar. Each of our debaters has worked really hard 
and deserves your support, so come down to Grammar 
this Friday and watch our boys win decisively. 
 
Last Friday was our last home debate for the season, 
and on behalf of all the boys I would like to thank 
everyone who does the important work in the 
background needed for the debates to take place. First 
of all I would like to thank Ms Powell for all her hard work 
in organising the debates. If you have ever seen her on 
Friday nights, she is probably running around dealing 
with a million emergencies at the same time. Without her 
experience and dedication, none of the home debates, 
group of chair people and helpers who give up their 

valuable Friday nights to help ensure the debates take 
place without too much trouble would happen.  She 
always supports us in otherwise almost empty 
performances. I would also like to thank Ms Shapiro and 
all the parents who help out on Friday night with supper. 
Despite being a public school, we have fast earned a 
reputation for having some of the best suppers in the 
competition, thanks to their time and effort. On behalf of 
all the boys, I can testify how amazing it is to have a 
wonderful spread of food after a debate to celebrate a 
win or sympathy food to console ourselves over a loss. I 
also didn’t get a chance to do this last time, but on 
behalf of the entire year 11/12 PDC team, I would like to 
thank Ms Barr for organising our debates and 
accompanying us to them and for all the support she has 
given us throughout the entire season. I have personally 
appreciated it, and I’m sure the rest of my team feel the 
same way. 
 
This Saturday is our Debating Dinner; a chance to say 
goodbye to the graduating Year 12 class and to 
celebrate the achievements of all our debaters 
throughout the year. This year, I’m proud to say that we 
have many achievements to celebrate and I look forward 
to seeing all the debaters for what promises to be a fun 
and enjoyable night!  

 
On a final note to each of our debaters:  good luck and 
more importantly, have fun this Friday against Grammar! 
We are all behind you. Go High! 
Ganeshmoorthy Chandrasekaran 
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Football Results – 2015 Term 3 Week 7, Saturday 29th August 

GPS Round 6  2014 GPS 
Team Against Result Scorers  V Scots 
1st XI Scots 1st XI Lost 0 – 1   Lost 1 – 2  
2nd XI Scots 2nd XI Lost 0 – 2   Lost 0 – 5  
3rd XI Scots 3rd XI Drew 1 – 1  Nader Haider  W/O 
4th XI Scots 4th XI Lost 0 – 3    W/O 
5th XI Scots 5th XI Lost 0 – 4    W/O 
6th XI Scots 6th XI Drew 1 – 1  Garwerd Liang  W/O 

7th XI Scots 7th XI Won 4 – 1  
Anthony Wu, Justin Tran, 
David Bang, Ian Chan 

 
W/O 

8th XI King’s 9th XI Won 1 – 0  Peter Yu  W/O 
9th XI Scots 8th XI Drew 0 – 0    W/O 
10 XI Scots 9th XI Lost 3 – 5  Joshua King (2), Ryan Chan  W/O 
16A XI Scots 16A Lost 0 – 1    W/O 
16B XI Scots 16B Won 1 – 0  Jerry Sung  W/O 
16C XI King’s 16C Lost 0 – 2    W/O 
16D XI Scots 16C Drew 2 – 2  Alex Zhu, Kevin Zhang  W/O 
16E XI Newington 16D Lost 0 – 1    W/O 
15A XI Scots 15A Won 1 – 0  Daniel Thich  W/O 
15B XI King’s 15C Won 1 – 0  Leonardo Wang  W/O 

15C XI King’s 15D Won 9 – 0  

Norton Wu (3), Rishi 
Dhushiyandan (3), Leon Li, 
Jeff Chen, Nicholas Lambros 

 

W/O 
15D XI Scots 15B Won 1 – 0  Jason Yip  W/O 

15E XI King’s 15F Won 4 – 0  
Jason Wang (2), Jacky Lin, 
Sampson Xie 

 
W/O 

15F XI Grammar 15F Drew 1 – 1  Kai Huang  N/A 
14A XI Scots 14A Lost 0 – 3    W/O 
14B XI Scots 14B Drew 2 – 2  Arian Ahmed, Syed Mahmood  W/O 
14C XI Scots 14C Drew 1 – 1  Timothy Lee  W/O 
14D XI Scots 14D Won 1 – 0  Jimmy Xu  W/O 
13A XI Scots 13A Lost 2 – 3  Vikas Bolisetty, Kazi Hasan  W/O 
13B XI Scots 13B Drew 1 – 1  Vivek Mahajan  W/O 
13C XI Scots 13C Drew 0 – 0    W/O 

13D XI Scots 13D Won 4 – 3  

Alexander Lai, Anton Joseph, 
Subhash Velliangiri, Daniel 
Vergov 

 

W/O 
13E XI Scots 13E Won 2 – 1  Taha Inam (2)  W/O 
13F XI King’s 13F Lost 0 – 9   N/A 



 

 

MIC of Football Report 
Scots is a good benchmark for us as the majority of our 
matches are evenly contested. As you can see from the 
results above, we have now had two weeks in a row with 
ten or more wins. These are encouraging signs 
especially with some teams playing against a higher 
grade. One of the great highlights of the round must go 
to the U13Es who became the first team in the U13s age 
group to win a match in my two years as MIC of 
Football. It was celebrations all around and the boys 
played extremely well. The U13As played the following 
match and came out strong taking an early lead thanks 
to a brilliant strike from Vikas Bolisetty. The boys then 
conceded two successive goals, but just before half time 
Kazi Hasan kicked the ball through for himself showing 
too much pace for the Scots defender.  He got himself 
into a one on one position with the goal to keeper to 
convert and go into half time 2-2. The boys were on a 
high and came out in the second half on the attack. 
Unfortunately another turn over in our red zone allowed 
Scots to score and eventually win the match 3-2. It was 
a great game and the U13As are showing a lot of 
maturity, enthusiasm and eagerness to improve every 
week. It was great to see the U13Ds continue a 
successful day for the U13s age group who also got 
away with a thrilling victory. For an age group that was 
yet to have any results they finished the day with two 
wins , two draws and two losses. The age group of the 
week undoubtedly goes to the U15s who continually 
prove they are a strong age group winning five and 
drawing one. This means the U15Es and U15Fs remain 
undefeated with the U15Ds having only one loss. The 
U15Cs had a fun day out scoring a season high for 
SBHS of nine goals. 
 
The most heart breaking draw goes to the U14Cs. 
Having three losses and two draws for the season they 
finally had a lead. They scored early in the match and 
maintained their lead for the whole time until the final 
kick of the match went into the box and was accidentally 
handballed by one of our players. Scots were awarded a 
penalty and were successful in their attempt causing 
heartbreak for our boys and coach who is yet to have a 
win in his second season coaching at SBHS. On the 
opposite end of the scale was our undefeated 15Fs 
team who were down 1-0 for the majority of the match 
only to equalise in the final minute causing huge 
celebrations for the boys knowing they are just one 
game away from getting their undefeated pennant. 
 
The U16s age group had mixed results, but actually 
showed improvement on their last outing against Scots. 
The As and Bs previously lost quite convincingly in their 
trial match so it was good to see the As narrowly going 

down and the Bs winning their first match for the season. 
The 7th XI virtually have an unsalable lead for the Dolan 
Cup with another emphatic win scoring five more points 
for the round. They have been together for two seasons 
and have lost just the one match. Let’s see if they can 
secure their well-deserved ‘undefeated’ tag.  
 
The 2nd XI came up against top of the ladder, Scots, 
who were determined to maintain their top position. Our 
boys played well and created chances, but were unable 
to convert. The 1st XI played one of their best games in 
regards to enthusiasm and passion. They went down 
early, but the boys fought hard and played with a lot of 
intent. Our new addition to the team, Finley Hayhurst, 
has been a great boost for the boys creating more space 
and control in the centre of the field. Scots defended well 
preventing us from scoring with them coming away as 
the eventual winners. 
 
Next week is our final match of the GPS season against 
our old arch rival, Sydney Grammar. They have plenty of 
depth in the football program so we need to be on top of 
our game and finish on a ‘High’ note. It’s important we 
keep striving to improve and get wins for the back end of 
the season. This will help us gain belief and momentum 
when going into 2016. Good luck for the weekend and 
most importantly have fun. 
 
Keep up the good effort and I am sure SBHS Football 
will continue to have a successful season. 
Geoff Tesoriero 
MIC Football 



 

 

The Schofield boys triumph at The National 
Cross Country Championships. 
During the weekend of the 29-30 August, Jayden and 
Luke Schofield competed at the National Cross Country 
Championships in Melbourne, Victoria.  This was the 
second time for Luke, at representing NSW at this level 
and the first time for his twin brother, Jayden.  
 
Luke and Jayden placed 18th & 33rd respectively in the 
U18 race (from the younger 16 age group of the 16/17 
race).  As 16 year olds, they were 4th & 10th, 
nationally.  They finished just 24 seconds apart; a 
minute behind the national champion, highlighting how 
competitive the race was.   
 
Jayden had a very strong finish, overtaking a few 
competitors in the last 200 metres of the race and was 
very happy with his first national event.  He didn't leave 
much in the tank as the photo below shows!  The NSW 
team was dominant with six in the top ten of their race. 
 
On the Monday, a relay was contested, state vs state, to 
wrap up the weekend of racing. This was followed by an 
Individual 3km Time Trial - road race.  Luke was entered 
in the time trial and won his age group in a fast time of 
9min18sec for the 3.1km course.  This is Luke's first 
Individual medal at a National level and it was GOLD!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS BOYS!  
Rebecca Dam 
MIC Cross Country 
 
 

 

High Spirit 

SBHS v’s Riverview 

Results 

1st XV 0-28 MOM Brian Chan 

2nd XV 12-51 MOM Anthony Zhang 

16A’s XV 7-51 MOM Alec Pham 

 16B’s XV 14-42 MOM William Chen 

15A’s XV 5-10 MOM Daniel Hamilton 

 15B’s XV 24-25 MOM Ahad Zafar 

14A’s XV 30-16 Oscar Chen  

 14B’s XV 49-7 Andy Li 

13A’s XV 14-7 MOM William Kim 

 13B’s XV MOM Alex Zhou and Akif Kaz 

Team of the Week 2nd XV 

 
There were numerous candidates for team of the week 
this week from both 13s teams and the 14s too but our 
gallant 2nds take the coveted prize. Leading from the 
front, Yoshi led the team into Saturday’s game which 
was a tough battle fought between an injury-riddled 
Sydney Boys High 2nds and an overpopulated and 
refreshed Riverview team. Due to these injuries the 
game was forced to a 12 v 12 fast paced skirmish, which 
allowed for an interesting game. With our first try from 
the man of the match Anthony Zhang off a loose ball, he 
fearlessly outpaced even the fastest Riverview players 
to score.  This replicated his performance from previous 
weeks against Scots. Later a fortunate opportunity 
presented itself with Neil breaking through the line and 
placing the ball underneath the goal posts for our 
second try. Despite the unforgiving circumstances the 
team stuck together and pulled through for a respectful 
result. Overall it was the team’s defence and resilient 
attitude which made it a game to remember and earnt 
the admiration of the coaches and school.   
Matt Cotton 
MIC Rugby 
 



 

SYDNEY HIGH 
END OF SEASON 
RIFLE LUNCHEON 2015 

 

Please come along to celebrate a great year for High Rifle Shooting 
 

WHEN? Sunday, 13th September 2015, 12:30pm 
 
 

WHERE? The Great Hall, SBHS 
 
 

WHO? Compulsory for Rifle-Shooting Students. Parents, Coaches and Supporters all welcome 

WHY? To acknowledge the commitment and achievements of all our shooters and support staff. 

COST? $35/person. Payable to the school office by Friday 4th September. 

DRESS? Full school uniform for students, smart casual for visitors 
 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
SYDNEY HIGH 

END OF SEASON RIFLE LUNCHEON – 2015 
Please find attached the amount of $ for  x $35/person, as payment for 

tickets under the name of  , roll class , 

No. of adults No. of students   
 
 
STUDENT NAME: ROLL CLASS:   

 

PAYMENT FOR RIFLE SHOOTING LUNCHEON 2015 
 

Type of payment: Cheque Cash Credit Card Total amount paid: $ 
Card Type: Mastercard Visa EXPIRY DATE: /   

 

Card Number:           
 

Cardholder’s Name: 
(please print) 

 

Cardholder’s Signature: Daytime Phone No: 



 

 

 
 

SBHS 2015 RUGBY DINNER 
 

Help celebrate another great year of High Rugby  
 

WHEN? Friday 11 September 2015.  6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start. 
  
WHERE? Great Hall, Sydney Boys High School. 
  
WHO? Players, parents, coaches, friends and supporters. 

Players to wear school uniform. Adults smart casual please.  
  
WHY? To acknowledge the commitment and achievements of all our players, the parents and 

coaches who have worked so hard all year for our boys, and because friendships made 
through High Rugby last a lifetime. 

  
COST? $35 per person. 

Payable to the school office by Monday 7 September. 
Maximum seating 220. 
Soft drinks and mineral water provided. 
Please note this is a BYO alcohol function for adults.   

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
SBHS 2015 RUGBY DINNER 
 
Student Name_________________________________   Year/Roll Class _________________ 

Rugby Team _________   (Team details are important for seating arrangements) 

Number of adults _________ Number of students________   Total number of tickets ________ 

Total number of tickets @ $35/person = $ _____________ 

Do you have any special dietary requirements? _____________________________________ 



 

 



 

 

 
 Phone:  (02) 9622 9300 Moore Park 
 Fax: (02) 9662 9310 Surry Hills 2010 
 
Dear parent or caregiver, 
 
GPS Cross Country at SHS are having our end of season presentation dinner.  
This dinner will involve the Cross Country season awards for students, as well as a final celebration and thank you to our 
parents, coaches, staff and last but not least, our great cross country athletes for another amazing year. 
  
It will be held on Sunday 13 September in the Great Hall, on the grounds of the school.  
Duration is expected to be from 4pm to 7pm - an early evening dinner and not too late a finish for a Sunday night!  
 
It will be catered by The Golden Roast and the cost per student / parent is $35.00 each. 
 
I hope to see you all there.   
 

Ms R Dam         Dr K Jaggar 
              MIC Cross Country        Principal 
 

..….Please detach and return to the School Office with payment by Friday 4 September 2015…... 
 
I do/do not consent to ………………………………..…………………………………………... to participate in the end of 
season presentation dinner. 
 
There will be (number of)  _______   persons coming from our family at a cost of $35.00 each, totalling $__________  
 
My son has the following special dietary needs (please provide full details and include any relevant medical details). 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………..………………………………
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
I give my permission for my child to receive medical treatment in case of emergency. 
 
Student’s Name…………………………………………..………………………………………………………………………….…  
 
Roll class ………..…………...……      Date …………………………………… 
 
Parent’s Name……………………………………..…………………….….……..          
 
Signature…………………………………………………………………………… 
  
Type of payment:  Cheque ____   Cash ____   B/Card ____  M/Card ____   Visa ____  Expiry Date:  ___ ___/ ___ ___ 
 
Name on card: _______________________________________________     
 
Card No.   ___ ___ ___ ___     ___ ___ ___ ___     ___ ___ ___ ___      ___ ___ ___ ___       
 
Amount $ _________________   
 
Signature: ___________________________________________________                                          



 

 

Sydney High Annual Football Dinner 2015 
 

All players and parents are warmly invited to help celebrate Sydney Boys High School Annual Football Presentation. This year we 
have decided to change things up a bit. We will be having The Inaugural 1st XI v SBHS Coaches match played on Moore Park West 
followed by the Awards Ceremony in The Great Hall. During the match we will have a BBQ going for all players and parents. The 

cost for the event will cover your food and drinks. 

The night will involve a talk from the MIC of Football and each coach will present their teams with awards for Best & Fairest and 
Most Improved. The award recipient will be announced on the night. 

All players will be seated in rows and they will come up to the stage when their name is announced to receive their award. We 
strongly encourage all players, coaches and parents to attend so as to acknowledge those boys for their achievements. 

When: Saturday, 12th September 2015 

Time: 2:15pm – 4:00pm: The Inaugural 1st XI v SBHS Coaches 
5:00pm – 6:30pm: The Award Ceremony 

Where: Moore Par West & The Great Hall, Sydney Boys High School 

Cost:  $20 per person, please pay at the school front office. 

RSVP:  Monday the 7th September 

Dress: All students must wear full school uniform 

Beverages: BYO 

 *Vegetarian and halal diets catered for 

 
Please return the lower half of this page with your payment to the main office. 

 
The coach of each team will be invited to attend the dinner as a guest. 

Players are asked to take responsibility on a team-by-team basis for any end-of-season gifts to their team’s coach. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sydney High Football Dinner 2015 
 
 

STUDENT NAME:        ______________________________________________________           TEAM: __________ 
 
 

Type of payment: Cheque / Cash / Credit Card 
 

Card Type: Bankcard Mastercard Visa Expiry Date: __ / __ 
 

Ticket cost: $20 No. of Tickets: _______ Total Cost: ______ 
 

Card Number: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
 
 

Cardholder’s Name: ___________________________________________________ 
 
 

Cardholder’s Signature: ________________________ Phone: ______________ 



AUSTRALIAN FILM TELEVISION AND RADIO SCHOOL

DIGI ANIMATION / HSC VIDEO
FILMMAKING / TV PRESENTING
GAME DESIGN / STOP MOTION

1300 065 281
aftrs.edu.au/short-courses

KIDS & TEENS
9 - 17 YEARS

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
SEPTEMBER COURSES



 

BLAZERS From: $290.00 PE / HOUSE SPORT
Stretch Micro Fibre
Black Short with Sydney High $35.00

PANTS Trousers - Junior, Dark Grey $69.00 PE Polo $38.50
Trousers - Senior, Light Grey $69.00 Sport Socks $9.90

SHORTS Grey $48.00

BELTS Black Leather $18.50 TRACKSUITS  ( sold as separates )
Microfibre Jacket $88.00

SHIRTS Sky Blue & White, Short Sleeve with Logo Microfibre Pant $49.50
Sizes 10 - 14 $27.00
Sizes 16 - 22 $29.00
Sizes 24 - 28 $31.00

BASKETBALL
Sky Blue & White, Long Sleeve with Logo HIGH Training Tee $27.50
Sizes 10 - 14 $29.00 Short $55.00
Sizes 16 - 22 $31.00 Singlet $55.00
Sizes 24 - 28 $33.00 Socks ( White S.H.S. Colours ) $9.90

Water Bottle - S.H.S. Crest $8.80
BLUE WOOLLEN JUMPERS

Up to Size 14 $88.00
Size 16-22 $90.00
Size 24-26 $92.00 CRICKET

Hat ( Natural ) - Greg Chappell $22.00
SOCKS Cotton Knee High SHS colours $13.50 SHIRTS VENTILATED with SHS crest

Cotton Short SHS colours $9.90 Long Sleeve $44.00
Sport in SHS colours $9.90 Short Sleeve $38.50

TIES Junior $25.50
Senior $28.50
Prefect $24.50 ROWING
Old Boys $27.50 Rugby Jersey 34/85- 38/95 $80.00
SRC $28.50 Rugby Jersey S-XL $80.00

Rugby Jersey XXL-XXXL $85.00
CAPS SHS $22.00 Socks $16.50

T-Shirt Colorado White L/S $11.00
BAGS Backpack 6yr Warranty $82.50 Zoot Suit $77.00

Hav-a-Sak $30.00
Sports Bag $58.00

ART Exercise Book A4 48 page $2.75 TENNIS
Paint Brush Size 6 $3.75 Grade Polo Shirt $44.00
Progressor 2B Pencil $2.95 Junior Polo Shirt $44.00
Progressor 4B Pencil $2.95 Socks with SHS Colours $9.90
Visual Art Diary A3 $11.00
Visual Art Diary A4 120pg $8.80

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY VOLLEYBALL
DT Apron $12.00 Polo Numbered $66.00

Short $39.50
MATHS Calculator $35.00

Compass $1.55
Grid Book 96page $2.20
Protractor $0.55 WATERPOLO

HIGH Swimmer NEW $45.00
MUSIC Music Book $2.20 Waterpolo  Shirt $55.00

UMBRELLAS
Golf $33.00

SYDNEY BOYS HIGH STORE & CLOTHING POOL
SPRING / SUMMER PRICE LIST 2015 - 2016

SCHOOL UNIFORM SPORTS UNIFORM

Please arrange for boys to be fitted as early as possible
( 6-8 weeks delivery from order )



 

Address Book $12.00 School Centenary Book $15.00
Car Sticker $4.50 SHS Cufflinks $16.50
Coat hanger $5.00 SHS Foldable Chair $49.50
Letter Opener $6.50 SHS Pen $8.80
Mug with SHS Crest (Gift Boxed) $16.50 SHS Sticker $1.10
Neoprene Wine Cooler with SHS crest $15.00 Silverware: Sugar or Fluted Spoon $5.50
Number Plate Cover $39.95 Stainlees Steel Mug with SHS crest $16.50
Pencil Case with SHS crest $9.90 Stainless Steel Drink Bottle with SHS crest $16.50
Scarf with SHS Crest $22.00 Wine Glasses Set of Two Gift Boxed $35.00

Polo Shirt with SHS Logo SALE $49.50 NOW $35.00
Supporter Jersey $75.00
OBU Tie $27.50
GPS Old Boy Tie $36.00
Sydney High Hoodie $66.00

A recycled section operates within the High Store Shop. Items GPS Pocket $27.50
such as blazers, shorts, trousers, jumpers, rugby/soccer Music Pocket $27.50
tops & boots, tracksuits, can be sold on a commission basis - Prefect Top Pocket $27.50
The High Store Shop retaining 1/2 of the sale price. Prefect Bottom Pocket $44.00

Embroidery Line $17.50
Please ensure that when sending items for sale you include Remove Embroidery Line $24.00
your name and address. Full Braiding $77.00

Dry Cleaning $15.00
All items sent should be clean and in good condition. Shirts Service Charge $36.50
are gladly accepted as donations.

GENERAL - with SHS Crest Badge

Cash, Eftpos, Mastercard Visa Basketball ( metal ) $7.70
or Cheque payable to HIGH STORE Cricket ( metal ) $7.70

Fencing ( metal ) $7.70
House Badge $9.90
Orchestra ( metal ) $4.40
Rifle ( metal ) $5.50
Rowing ( metal ) $7.70
SBH Lapel Pin ( metal ) $2.75
SHS ( metal ) $6.60

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 10:30am to 1:30pm

SYDNEY BOYS HIGH STORE & CLOTHING POOL
SPRING / SUMMER PRICE LIST

Telephone 9662 9360

GOODS & SERVICES TAX ( GST )

GST is included on all prices listed

Open During School Terms Only

MEMORABILIA

2015-2016

OPENING TIMES

CLOTHING POOL

PAYMENT

OLD BOYS MEMORABILIA

BLAZERS



Wednesday 16 September 2015 

6:00pm - 7:30pm 

 

VENUE: 
 

Eastgardens Library  

Westfield Shopping Centre Eastgardens 

Ground Floor, Banks Avenue 

Eastgardens 

 

SPEAKER: 
 

Senior Constable Rebecca Leo 

Youth Liaison Officer 

Botany Bay LAC 

 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND? 
 

Youth Workers, Parents, Grandparents, 

Carers, Child Care Educators, OOSH 

Staff, School Teachers and High School 

Students.   

 

RSVP: 
 

Wednesday 9th September 2015 

9366 3889 

or 

communityservices@botanybay.nsw.gov.au 

 What is Cyber Safety? 

Is the safe and responsible use of Information 

and Communication Technologies (ICT). 

NetSafe's  approach to cyber safety is founded  

on:  Maintaining  a  positive approach about  

the  many  benefits  brought   by  technologies.       

Encouraging the public  to  identify  the   risks  

associated with ICT. 

 

Topics that will be covered: 

 

 Cyber Crime  Bullying  

 Offences   Safety 

 Cyber Luring  Sexting 

 Social Media Apps  Resources for Kids 

   and Parents 



04-09-2015

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

9
B

 7 
Basketball: Champion
 School of NSW Finals
 (08:30 start) 
Great Hall, Piano
 rehearsal, 07:00-13:00
Great Hall, Piano
 rehearsal, 15:15-18:00
Photos Representatives
 (GPS, CHS etc), all
 Music Groups
P+C Executive Meeting,
 Board Room, 17:30 
P+C Meeting, Staff Common
 Room, 18:30

 8   ***
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Australian Intermediate
 Mathematics Olympiad,
 09:00-13:00
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition
Class tests: 10MaC-P3,
 9MaE-P5
Great Hall, Piano
 rehearsal, 15:15-18:00
Parent Information
 Evenings, Great Hall,
 Year 9 2016 18:00-19:00,
 Year 11 2016,

 9 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 12 Oasis Collection
 Briefing, 12.15, Snr
 Library
Basketball:GPS training
 begins
Great Hall, Piano Tuning,
 15:15-18:00
Year 8 Outdoor Education
 Camp (Gosford) 
Class tests: 7MaF-P3,
 7MaT-P4
Change to summer sport
 (Y10-11)

 10 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 8 Outdoor Education
 Camp (Gosford) 
Music: HSC Practicals
 Music 2, Great Hall,
 08:30-16:30
Great Hall, Piano
 rehearsal, 16:30-18:00
Class test: 9MaG-P1
Change to summer sport
 (Y7-9)

 11   ***
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 12 Oasis External
 Collection
Year 8 Outdoor Education
 Camp (Gosford) 
Year 9 Geography
 Excursion, Pyrmont
Music: HSC Practicals
 Music 2 and Music
 Extension, Great Hall,
 09:00-11:35
Class tests: 7MaS-P1,
 10MaD-P3
Rugby: Dinner, Great

 12 
Chess: GPS Competition,
 Great Hall, 09:00-15:00
Football: Dinner, Great
 Hall, 17:00-21:30
Parking: NRL Finals (TBC)

 13 
Rifle:
 Luncheon,
 Great Hall,
 09:00-16:00 
Cross Country:
 Dinner, Great
 Hall,
 16:00-21:00
Parking: NRL
 Finals (TBC)

10
C

 14 
Attendance and Progress
 Review (all Years)
Winter Sport Reports to
 be submitted to Record
 Committee
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Class Tests: P3-10YHs,
 P5-10ZHs
Rugby: Committee Annual
 General Meeting, Staff
 Common Room

 15 
Year 11 Yearly Exams  
Year 12 Farewell Assembly
 and Afternoon Tea, Great
 Hall, 13:30-16:00 (7, 9,
 12)
Year 8 History/Geography
 Excursion
Class Test: P3-10XHs
Fundraising Management
 Committee meeting,
 17:30-18:30 
Foundation meeting,
 18:30-20:30

 16 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 9 High Resolves
 Leadership 13:10-15:15
 (30 boys) 
Debating: DSG AGM, Common
 Room, 18:00

 17 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 10 Presentation, P1,
 Junior Library (Selected
 Classes)
Basketball: Sydney East
 CHS 15 years  
Debating: DSG AGM, Common
 Room, 18:00
Fencing: Dinner, Great
 Hall, 16:00-21:30

 18 
Year 11 Yearly Exams 
LAST DAY TERM 3
Parking: NRL Finals (TBC)

 19 
Parking: NRL Finals (TBC)
Great Hall Booking:
 09:00-24:00

 20 
Parking: NRL
 Finals (TBC)
Great Hall
 Booking:
 00:01-10:00

1
A

 5 
Labour Day - Public
 Holiday 

 6 
School resumes - staff
 and students
PDHPE 1600m runs

 7 
Foundation Day
 Assembly/Prefect
 Induction, Great Hall,
 (Guest Speaker from
 Class of 1965)
 09:55-10:40 (7, 8, 11)
PDHPE 1600m runs
Rowing: Committee
 Meeting, Staff Common
 Room, 19:00

 8 
PDHPE 1600m runs
Year 7 Meeting, Great
 Hall, 09:55-10:20

 9 
PDHPE 1600m runs
Year 10 Meeting, Great
 Hall, 09:55-10:20

 10 
Sport: Group 1 Twenty20
 tournament, Group 2 SHS
 v SJC
Parking: Sydney FC v
 Melbourne City, 19:30
 (Rifle Shooting)

 11 
Great Hall
 Booking:
 06:00-24:00

2
B

 12 
HSC Exams commence
HSC: English Paper 1
 (207), 10:20-12:30
Online Selective Schools
 Application Forms for
 Year 7 2017 available
P+C Executive Meeting,
 Board Room, 17:30 
P+C Meeting, Staff Common
 Room, 18:30 

 13 
HSC Exams
HSC: English Paper 2
 (207), 09:25-11:30,
 Music 1 (3),
 13:55-15:00, Music 2
 (16), 15:25-17:00
Prefect Training Day,
 Outterside Centre
Excursion: Year 9
 Filmmaking, Adobe Office
 (Munro, JP to cover)

 14 
HSC Exams
HSC: Latin (5),
 09:25-12:30, Engineering
 Studies (12),
 13:55-17:00
Excursion: Confronting
 concepts, (Selected year
 9 students) 

 15 
HSC Exams
HSC: Ancient History (7),
 09:25-12:30, German (3),
 14:00-17:00

 16 
Loud Shirt Day early
 morning external
 collection Y10-11
HSC Exams
HSC: Economics (72),
 09:25-12:30, PDHPE (9),
 13:55-17:00, Latin Ext
 (4), 14:00-16:00
Basketball: Sydney School
 Shoot Out Grand Final 

 17 
Sport: Group 1 Twenty20
 tournament, Group 2 SHS
 v SGS
Great Hall Booking:
 00:01-24:00

 18 
TBC
 Volleyball:
 Australian
 Schools
 Volleyball
 Qualifying 1
Great Hall
 Booking:
 00:01-24:00

September/October 2015

http://www.sydneyboyshigh.com/publications/calendar
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